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November 11, 2015 
 
 
 
J.M. Fleming 
Managing Director, Planning and City Planner 
 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on November 10, 2015 resolved: 
 
2. That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Planning and City Planner, with 
the advice of the Heritage Planner, notice of Municipal Council's intention to pass a by-law to 
repeal By-law No. L.S.P. 3432-10, being "A by-law to designate 275 Thames Street to be of 
historical and contextual value or interest" passed by the Municipal Council at its meeting held on 
December 3, 2013, to designate the property located at 275 Thames Street to be of cultural 
heritage value or interest, BE GIVEN in accordance with the requirements of subsections 31(3) 
and 31(4) of the Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.O.18; it being noted that the approved 
removal of the building, with its heritage attributes, to another site has removed the need to retain 
the heritage designation of the property at 275 Thames Street; it being further noted that the 
London Advisory Committee on Heritage has been consulted and public notice has been 
completed with respect to the request for the repeal, as required.   (2015-C01A)(2/24/PEC) 
 
 

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/jb 
 
 
cc: Councillor T. Park 
 Councillor H.L. Usher 
 J. Yanchula, Manager, Urban Regeneration 
 D. Menard, Heritage Planner 
 K. Gonyou, Heritage Planner 
 H. Tomlinson, Documentation Services Representative 
 London Advisory Committee on Heritage 
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